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Town of Fairview 

Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting 

December 3, 2015 

 

 

 

The following Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee members were present:  Jerry Clontz, 

B.B. Haigler, and Sharon Smith 

 

Others present:  Teresa Gregorius, Deputy Clerk 

 

Public Comments 
 

None 

 

Items of Business 
 

A. Discuss Unexpected Requirements by Union County for Park Driveway 

 

Jerry Clontz informed the committee that Union County will require the Town to relocate 

the 8” water line in the path of the NCDOT required turn lane.  Mr. Clontz and the 

committee discussed various options regarding both the NCDOT required turn lane and 

relocating the water line.    

 

One option would be to make the park entrance on Highway 218 instead of Highway 601 

and with this option NCDOT may also require a turn lane.  This option would require 

purchasing property on Highway 218 for an easement into the park property as well as 

purchasing additional property from the Haiglers.   

 

Another option is for Mr. Clontz to continue to pursue eliminating the turn lane on 

Highway 601 altogether.  Mr. Clontz stated that Jeff Ashbaugh, Alfred Benesch & Co. is 

going to provide him with a contact at NCDOT to further discuss the Highway 601 turn 

lane.   Mr. Clontz asked the committee if they had any objection to him pursuing this 

avenue.   B.B. Haigler made a motion to approve Jerry Clontz contact NCDOT to discuss 

the Highway 601 turn lane.  Sharon Smith seconded the motion.  Members Clontz, 

Haigler and Smith voted yes (3-0). 
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B. Minutes 

 

B.B. Haigler made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 5, 2015 regular 

meeting.  Sharon Smith seconded the motion.  Members Clontz, Haigler and Smith voted 

yes (3-0).  

 

Committee Comments 
 

Jerry Clontz asked the Clerk to email all members of the Park & Rec committee regarding their 

preference about keeping the same meeting night (1
st
 Thursday of the month) or picking a 

different night of the month to meet.   

 

 

Sharon Smith made the motion to adjourn.  B.B. Haigler seconded the motion.  Members Clontz, 

Haigler, and Smith voted yes (3-0). 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Teresa Gregorius     Jerry Clontz 

Town Clerk      Chairman 

 

 

 

Approved this 3
rd

 day of March, 2016 
 

 


